

## Coronavirus continuing update April 1, 2020

Dear Residents and Team Members,

As we continue to hunker down we are pleased to report that we do not have any known cases of the virus at this time in any of the Loomis communities. However, this is not a time to let our guards down but instead we must stay the course and continue to keep our restrictions in place. We will continue screening all those entering the buildings, and take extra precautions in disinfecting the common areas.

The experts continue to stress the importance of social distancing, and hand –washing. While, we definitely encourage taking a walk or participating in the various activities still going on, we want to remind you, that the experts emphasize the critical decision to "stay at home" whenever possible. This is a critical step in stopping this virus! To that end, this is a reminder that grocery shopping, and other errands can be done for you through our homecare program, and our stores are still operational. Limiting trips for errands will help to keep you and everyone around you safer. Just let us know how we can help.

## And remember: Tough times don't last, tough people do! We can do this together!!!

As always, please do not hesitate to contact the Executive Directors with questions or concerns.

With appreciation,

Nancy Eddy John Armstrong Dan Marx Ann McIntosh Carolyn Hoyt Janet Veitch Margaret Mantoni Robert Claflin Craig Johnsen Maureen O'Toole